

	   HATTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at 

The Lewis Carroll Centre, Daresbury Lane, Daresbury

on Monday 17th October 2016 at 7.30 p.m


	Councillors in attendance:
Margaret Winstanley

Roger Dickin
Stuart Tranter
David Jones

Judith Godley 

Also present:
A Smith
G Lett – Clerk to the Council



	A100
	Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr J Wrigley, Ward Cllr B Axcell and Rev. D Felix.


	A101
	Open Forum for Residents
No villagers being present the Chair continued with the Agenda.


	A102
	Minutes of Previous Meetings
The Minutes of the previous meeting (19th September 2016) were agreed and signed as a true record.


	A103
	Declarations of Interest

Councillors were reminded of their responsibility to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPI) that they may have.
Cllr S Tranter declared an interest in reference A108 below.


	A104
	Actions Arising from previous Minutes

a. Telephone box quotes – nothing reported to PC by Cllr J Wrigley prior to meeting, however research undertaken on sites such as eBay where full boxes are being sold for c.£1k. Therefore, this is not a viable option. Action: ST/JW to establish if the box can be patched up and report back on any other options available. Action: RD to forward details of restoration company (K2) to ST/JW.
b. Back up processes of records agreed in principle but need to work out logistics (who and where external records are kept etc.). Action: ST/GL to confirm logistics of back up processes and record process. Action: ST to back up Windows 10 to ensure program is not lost if laptop fails and explore backup via Cloud.
c. Agreement made with WBC to dispose of old laptop to their premises. Action: Clerk to deliver laptop to WBC.
d. Done. Refer Item A107 below.
e. Clerk has been unable to purchase alternative gift voucher for the thank you from Hollies Farm Shop to date. Action: Clerk to purchase Voucher for internal auditor. 
f. Completed.
g. Refer item A116 below.
h. Request made for PCSO to maintain a high profile in Hatton following introduction of new speed limit. Action: Clerk to refer PCSO to comments made by residents via Twitter re tailgating.
i. Done. Insurance cheque sent to Zurich for insurance renewal. 
j. Cllr J Godley confirmed that the first clearance of the border in front of the pub car park had been completed. Large shrubs have been retained, with next action to be for the area to be turfed. Given the size of the plot, long planting tubs are proposed either side of the shrubs. However, given the time required to develop the site the size of tubs etc. are to be agreed at a future time. Additionally, this allows time to plan a suitable memorial to prior long term serving Clerk, David Charles.
Cllr J Godley requested a cheque payable to Appleton Gardening Services for £310 for the above completed work.

k. Breakdown of the role for proposed Resident ‘Intermediary’ for Creamfields still to be refined. Cllr M Winstanley emailed John Probin and received a positive response with JP due to be in the region for 2 weeks from 17th November. Action: MW to arrange a meeting between JP/members of Hatton PC to agree the parameters for the role after which the PC will agree the way forward.
l. Reminder action completed.


	A105
	Chair Matters

Cllr M Winstanley thanked all those involved with the HVPIG for a successful Village Meeting, particularly those involved in presenting.
Chair also congratulated the efforts from everyone involved in helping to achieve the following awards received from Cheshire Community Association: Best Village <400 residents, Best Community Website and Highly Commended for Community Spirit.
Chair advised of a complaint from resident in relation to new weight restriction within the village – refer item A109. Chair also noted dissatisfaction with some residents to continued speeding of traffic within the village – refer item A115.



	A106
	Youth Matters

A Smith expressed her enjoyment in attending the Resident’s Open Meeting and thanked everyone who took part. 

	A107
	Website/IT report

Cllr S Tranter reported the up to date position and options relating to improving faster broadband within the village. Chair thanked the Cllr for all his work to date. Position difficult given overall costs to upgrade not known at time of applying for funding. 

Following debate it was agreed that the PC canvass the residents via questionnaire on monthly newsletter asking residents if they would support partially funding faster broadband and to what level (remaining funding coming via external funding grant and PC funding), subject to Hatton not being included in Phase 3 of the Connecting Cheshire program. Proposed Cllr R Dickin, seconded Cllr M Winstanley.
Cllr R Dickin asked that the Council consider extending any agreed support to those properties which were served by the Stockton Heath exchange as they would need to make separate arrangements.

Action: Cllr S Tranter to draft questionnaire and also establish if the upgrade in broadband would be available to all service providers and not just BT customers.



	A108
	Village Hall

Cllr S Tranter temporarily left the meeting.

Cllr M Winstanley referred to the notes forwarded to Cllrs from the feasibility study group and opened the matter up for discussion. Cllr R Dickin noted the high level of research that had been reported but the lack of progress in recent months.

Following debate it was agreed that the feasibility study group report back to the PC as suggested (end of January 2017) in time for the February PC meeting. Outcome of report to detail all suitable site(s) where the landowner has agreed for a village hall to be built on. If no site agreed, viability of project to be discussed.

Action: Cllr M Winstanley to report as per above back to the feasibility study group.
Cllr S Tranter re-entered the meeting.


	A109
	Weight Restriction (Deliveries)

Resident has been in contact with HVPIG and the PC in relation to the new weight restrictions implemented in the village. As a local farmer, the resident is concerned that the lorries/tractors delivering to his farms could be penalised in the future. 
Cllr D Jones noted that the legislation which covers the weight restriction needs to be referred to and in this respect it was agreed that the PC email the local Police contact to request input and advice.

Action: Cllr M Winstanley to take forward.



	A110
	Clerk Matters

All Clerk matters covered within other Agenda items.


	A111
	Correspondence

Copies of correspondence received were provided to Cllrs for referral.

National

· N/A

Regional

· ChALC Weekly Bulletins – specifically;

· Crucial Emergency Debate at Annual Meeting Thursday 20th October re capping of pre-cept * invitation sent to all PC’s to be involved in debate.
· Planning Forum – 31st January 2017.
· Freedom of Information training session – already sent to Cllrs, nil response.
· Police Commissioner invite – 6:30pm Thursday 27th October at Town Hall, Warrington.
· CCA awards ceremony – took place at 7:30pm on Thursday 13th October at Sandbach.
· CCA AGM 9:30am on Thursday 3rd November.
· Jo Taylor – new review of Neighbourhood Area Boards – feedback form for completion until December.
Local

· 40 mile Ultra-marathon – response to organiser required.
· Laptop disposal – following contact with WBC, Clerk to take to WBC.
· Correspondence from resident re weight limit restriction and access -  separate agenda item.
· Brian Axcell – Creamfields / bus services. Hatton Lane wasn’t closed, Bus Service accepts this and will ensure it runs next year

· Audit response – details to be typed up and posted on website

Action: Clerk to confirm support for ultra-marathon to use land on Pillmoss Lane for drinks stop, subject to full clear up of rubbish, taping and signage within village. 
Action: Cllr M Winstanley to feedback on Neighbourhood Area Boards by December. 

Action: Clerk to forward Planning Forum details to Cllr J Wrigley.
Action: Clerk to forward details of CCA AGM to Chair.



	A112
	Hatton Village Planning Implementation Group

Cllr R Dickin thanked everyone involved in supporting the Village event held at the Hatton Bar & Grill and also the presenters. During the evening suggestions for new activities were invited – with a meeting of the group proposed in November to consider latest views of residents (details on website).


	A113
	Creamfields

Covered in item A104 point k.

	A114

	Planning Applications / Enforcement Notices
Nothing to report.


	A115
	Traffic Issues 
Resident has asked for the issue of cars driving up Sankey Lane be reported to WBC. No Through Road sign on post considered to be positioned too late for vehicles to react. Request for WBC to consider moving sign sooner on Hatton Lane. 
Action: Matter to be raised at next HVPIG meeting.

Residents have been reporting incidents of tailgating on Hatton Lane following introduction of 30mph speed limit. Comments made on Hatton Village Twitter account. Increased signage requested but unable to deliver given highways regulations. Action: Cllr D Jones to take forward the issue with the Transport Team of HVPIG.



	A116
	Financial Standing Orders 

Clerk referred to email sent to all Cllrs referring to the HMRC requirements for payroll systems and reporting of salaries to HMRC and the relevant levels therein. Irrespective of salary, there is a legal requirement to introduce a salary payroll system, although at a certain level (over £122 per week) there is an additional requirement to report the employee’s details to HMRC. This is applicable at this time.
Despite no current requirement for the PC to pay employer NI, the PC raised the issue that this could become effective at a future point which they were not aware of. As such, it was agreed that the Clerk provide further information to the PC on when an employee becomes applicable for NI contributions which also impacts on the PC.
Cllr R Dickin requested that employees make the PC proactively aware when starting a new role outside the PC, in order that a review of any potential financial impact on the PC can be undertaken.

Cllr D Jones advised the PC that the salary for employer NI becomes effective at £8.1k p.a. Below this figure, nil contributions apply.

Action: Clerk to provide further details to the PC on the levels of income an employee can earn before there is a direct financial impact on the PC.



	A117
	Finances
Monthly Financial Report submitted prior to the meeting. Additional page added to detail balance as at start of the month, payments made and closing month end balance.
Report accepted by PC.



	A118
	Items for Hatton Life
Nothing to report.



	A119

	Councillor/Resident Issues
Cllr S Tranter – None
Cllr R Dickin – resident has requested that the verges on Warrington Road be cut back as not undertaken at all this year.
Cllr D Jones – None

Cllr M Winstanley – None
Cllr J Godley – Resident has requested the PC look at placing a defibrillator within the village. It was agreed that this action be referred to HVPIG for consideration.

Additional request for the PC consider the introduction of a ’First Responder’ system within the village, whereby volunteers are trained by St John’s Ambulance and support local health incidents. 
Action: Cllr J Godley to refer the above two points to the HVPIG to be taken forward.

There has been a request for the tree just next to the Ginnel be referred to WBC for safety reasons.

Action: Cllr J Godley to refer matter to WBC.

Meeting closed at 9:04pm.
 

	A120
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Monday 21st November at 7.30 p.m.
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